Minutes
Basic Skills Initiative Meeting

April 5th, 2010
1:00-2:30 A-104 (PCR)
Attended: Mark Manasse, Carol Murphy, Ken Reinstein, Diana Fink, Kathy Werle, Sally Nalven, Rekha Chhabra, Sheryl Gobble, Lou Ascione, Wendy Stewart, Mathew White,  Joan Thompson, Peter Fong

1. Monthly Reports – Five Minutes MAX/Project.  Project Lead (or representative) Gives Basic Skills Project update (50 Minutes MAX)

a. Sally Nalven – Child Development: Rekha C. reported that Child Development had 64 tutoring sessions in March on writing lesson plans.  Tutors focused on having the students use more of their own ideas instead of giving them ideas.  Observation workshop had some low attendance due to a lack of notice.  They will give more notice next time.  Upcoming workshops: how to answer essay questions and test taking strategies.  They will be working with D. Fink on future workshops.  They have improved their survey distribution.

b. Wendy Stewart – STEP: W. Stewart reported they have had five workshops so far with 60 students.  Two more workshops are scheduled in April.  They want to update Fall students’ Ed Plans.  Wendy foresees an increase in need with cuts to other programs.  She may be giving a presentation with E. Murrietta in the English/ESOL Lab later this semester.
c. Erica Murrietta -- Counseling  (Postponed)
d. Cheryl Reed (or representative) – English 49 Cohort: Mathew White reported an improvement in “soft skills” of students.  They found they have no kinesthetic learners after a learning styles inventory, which was surprising.  More private tutoring is occurring now that the students see that they do need the extra help.  
e. Carol Murphy -- Math Fast Track Phase 1 and Phase 2:  Carol M. is tracking Math 15a/b students in their current sections.  
f. Diana Fink -- Online Tutoring and SI: Diana F. reported there have been 761 SI sessions so far this semester.  SI Coordinator has observed SIs during sessions and given feedback.  Working on attendance strategies via giving business cards to students.  Two coaches had to leave for personal reasons, and Diana was able to replace one of them.  The Online Coordinator trained all the tutors in March.  There have been about 22 hours of student contact, but they need a fix to track which students have attended because of problems with CCC Confer.  Creation of quick online student satisfaction surveys also in the works.  

g. Mark Manasse – IA and English/ESOL Lab: We held an IA training session on March 19th.  A complete summary of this session can be found here: http://sites.google.com/site/miramarbasicskillslab/docs-for-instructors/ia-training/march-19th-2010.  The English/ESOL Lab has had about 800 sessions so far this semester, surpassing  fall 2009’s attendance at the same point.  The IAs have given a number of workshops this semester on Basic Skills writing and reading, which have been highly attended.

2. Basic Skills in the Region: (5 min) -- For more detailed info on Regional BSI, please go to: http://sdivn.edulounge.net/2010/01/26/spring-2010-regional-workshops/
	Date
	Who
	What
	Where
	Update/Time

	3/25
	Mark
	Board Presentation
	Miramar
	Mark gave an overview about Basic Skills, and one student commented on his appreciation of the IA program.  Another student was unable to speak because of time constraints.

	3/26


	Mark

Ken R.
	Regional BSI:

Technology Tools in the Classroom 
	SWC
	Lisa Brewster gave a workshop on cost effective tools to use in the classroom.  She has posted information at the following links:
· www.drlisabrewster.com
· http://sdivn.edulounge.net/
· http://sdivn.edulounge.net/2009/11/18/develop-a-website/        


	4/9


	Anyone!
	Regional BSI:

Students Reading in Your Classroom
	Grossmont
	10:00 to 12:00

	4/16


	Mark
	Regional BSI: Coordinator Meeting

	Imperial Valley
	9:00 to 12:00?

	4/23
	Mark
	District BSI


	District Office
	9:00 to 11:00

	4/24


	Anyone!
	Regioanl BSI Conference: Sharing Best Practices
	SWC
	8:30 to 2:00

	5/7
	Anyone!
	Regional BSI:

Student Completion
	Santa Ana College
	9:00 to 4:00

	5/14
	Anyone!
	Regional BSI:

Syllabus Inquiry 
	Miramar S5-108
	9:15 to 1:30


3. BSI Research Q&A -- Daniel:  Daniel has been working with Child Development on improving their project survey questions.  Daniel voiced concern about not being able to Miramar’s math 15a/b to Mesa/City’s because of different cutoff thresholds.  Daniel will be working with Wendy S. on the creation of some formal data tracking for her BSI project.  Finally, Daniel will be working with Diana F. on the SI project data tracking.
4. BSI Project Budget Questions: We have to spend this year’s fund by 6/30.
5. Basic Skills Project Proposal Update:
· Due April 29th
6. Senate Resolution Update: Senate Exec was in favor of the BSI committee’s Senate Resolution, but decided to see what happens to a state-level BSI resolution first to help guide how we move forward on the school-level.
Meeting Schedule for the Semester – All times 1:00 to 2:30 in the PCR

· Monday, April 19th
· Monday, May 3rd
· Monday, May 17th
